
Date: June 22, 2020 

Dear editor, 

 

Due to the particularity of the COVID-19 epidemic, all the data of patients could not be taken out 

and were sealed in place. Therefore, I am very sorry that we are not able to provide the signed 

informed consent form for you. But our study was approved by the ethics committee of Peking 

University Third Hospital (IRB00006761-M2020060). I wish you can understand, thank you very 

much. 

 

Best Regards 

 

Qinggang Ge, Critical Medicine Department, Peking University Third Hospital, Beijing 100191, 

China; bjgeqinggang@126.com; tel: +86-10-82265218 


